
Minutes  

Orlando Monthly Meeting 

7th Month 2013 

 

Attending:  Chris Laning, Vicki Carlie, Martha Morris, Cathy Gaskill, Tom Gottshalk, Tom Ensign, Liz 

Jenkins, Ray Jenkins, MaryEllen Meagher, Bil Meeler, Dean Engstrom, Kate Joseph, Tim Murphy, Sandy 

Illardi, Michael Luke 

 

Meeting opened in Silence 

Membership: 

The ad-hoc clearness in membership committee reported on its meeting for Clearness in Membership 

with Tim Murphy.  The committee recommends that Meeting record Tim Murphy as a Member of the 

Religious Society of Friends at Orlando Monthly Meeting.   

01.07.13 

Meeting accepts the clearness committee report and lays over final consideration of this membership 

request until 8th month as consistent with Friends tradition. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

The treasurer provided a quarterly report on Meeting finances, there were no issues of note as Meeting 

proceeds on budget as anticipated. 

02.07.13 

Meeting accepts the treasurer’s report as submitted. 

 

Parking Lot Lease review: 

Meeting reviewed the Parking lot lease with Lake Highland Prep as it will automatically renew in 8th 

month unless Meeting provides notice to LHP that it wishes to discontinue. 

03.07.13 

Meeting approves the continuance of the parking lot lease with Lake Highland Prep under the current 

terms.   

 

Peace and Social Concerns 

Peace and Social concerns requests use of the MH for August 6 for abolition 2020. 



 

04.07.13 

Meeting approves use of the MH on Tuesday August 6, 2013 for Abolition 2020 to be organized by Peace  

 

Communications Committee 

Update on Community Sale,  

Communications committee reported on the success of this recent Meeting event 

05.07.13 

Meeting approves the report and appreciates the efforts of Communications Committee to organize the 

sale.   

 

Name Tags 

It was the sense of the Meeting that name tags are useful when worn and that their use is to be 

encouraged.   

06.07.13 

Meeting approves Tom Gottshalk and Ray Jenkins to work on a name tag board. 

 

Lunch Bunch 

In that Chris Laning will occasionally be away from Meeting as her coursework for the fall term resumes, 

organizing for Lunch Bunch, usually handled by Chris was raised as a concern. 

07.07.13 

Lunch Bunch arrangements will be included in after meeting announcements and organized on an ad-

hoc basis. 

Meeting closed in Silence 

 

Faithfully submitted 

Bill Carlie, Clerk 


